
April 16, 2020 

Dear Second Grade Parents, 

I send you good thoughts and wishes!  I do miss my little chickadees! I wanted to reach out to them about a project 
I’ve done with 2nd grade for about 20 years! Ms. Kincer and Ms. Cordova both participated in the project when they 
were in 2nd grade! This year the project is a little different, but I hope you and your student will want to 
participate.  (Participation is voluntary, no grades are being given. However only those who participate will 
receive a copy of the final presentation.) 

During the last quarter of 2nd grade, each student makes a PowerPoint slide. They add word art, pictures, 
backgrounds and sometimes animation to a slide. I've attached an example to this email. The slide theme is First 
Holy Communion. I collect all the slides and make a slide show. I then make a copy for each student. Since First 
Communion has been postponed and  we are not in the classroom, this project will have to change a little this year. 
But I still want to try to do it! 

I have recorded an introduction to the project for the students that you can find on my web page (see address 
below). If interested, please review the video and share with your child if you approve. We normally use PowerPoint. 
If you have PowerPoint, great! If not, you can use other programs.  Keynote, Word, Pages, any desktop publisher, 
Google Docs/Slides, Apache Open Office or any of the open source programs available online can be used. If you 
do not have access to any of these programs, let me know. We can come up with a solution! I want every student to 
have a chance to join the project if they want to do so! If you use something besides the following programs, you 
may have to save the project as a PDF to send to me so I can open it: 

Preferred programs: 

Microsoft Office (PowerPoint, Word or Publisher) 

Apple Keynote or Pages 

Google Drive 

Open Source programs compatible with MS Office 

The final product will be a PDF so all can view it. 

You can go to https://smcssa.org/2-complit to view the message (mp4 format), see an example, and find instructions 
about other programs available to use.  I will post "How to" videos to get students started on the project. I will also 
post a tutorial for Keynote as well.  You may have to help your student get started. However, I have found students 
quickly catch on and are very creative with just a little direction! 

If we assume that we are “in school” until the end of May, I think that May 22 is a good due date. I will post 
instructions on how to submit the work. I will still have a week to make sure I have everyone’s contribution and to 
make the presentation (PDF). Again, no grade is given, and participation is voluntary. Those who participate will 
receive a copy of the final show. 

Please let me know if you have any questions. I don’t want to impose more work on you and will do my best to offer 
the information your child needs.  I will post my first “how to” on Monday, April 20. The introduction, example and 
links to possible PowerPoint substitutes can be found on the web page now. 

Have a blessed Easter Season! 

Margaret Tipps 

https://smcssa.org/2-complit

